
Renal/Transplant Ward – Progress Report 
 
The work required to prepare and refit the new ward area for transplant 
patients began during the first week of January 2020. This ran pretty 
much to schedule so the transplant patients were able to relocate to the 
new ward during the first week of February. 
 
Work then commenced in Wytham Ward to prepare it for the Colorectal 
(Lower GI) patients who are going to be moved to make way for the 
renal patients from the old ward. This work was scheduled to take four 
weeks, but is now expected to overrun by a couple of weeks. Once the 
GI patients have been moved to Wytham Ward, the area they have 
vacated will be renovated and fitted out with the requisite services 
needed for the incoming renal patients. 
 
It is hoped the renal ward will be completed and the patients will be 
moved in during April or May, but this could be knocked off course if the 
coronavirus outbreak gets a lot worse. 
 
Keep your eyes on our website and we’ll post updates as things happen. 
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